
SELECTMEN’S MEETING –April 1, 2019  

 

Present:    Richard Bielefield, Margo Connors, John Strasser 

                 Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:    Road Agent Doug Glover 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Town Clerk and Tax Collectors Office will be temporarily closed. Sugar Hill 

registrations may be done in Franconia.  The Franconia Office is open Tuesday 8-3, 

Wednesday 8-3, Thursday 10-6 and Friday 8-3. 

 

The board will not meet on April 22, 2019. 

 

ROAD AGENT DOUGLAS GLOVER updated the board on highway department business and 

necessary repairs to be made to one of the 10 wheelers.  In addition, the furnace at the highway 

garage has a crack and needs to be replaced.  A furnace will be installed this week after 

reviewing several options.  The crew is working in the garage and will be replacing some 

wooden benches with steel to be safer when working. 

 

The board signed an Intent to Cut Wood or Timber for Brad Whipple, Map 214, Lot 42.2. 

 

The board signed timber tax warrants. 

 

The board made the following appointments: 

Cathy Strasser – 3 year- Conservation Commission 

Tim Burger, Alternate – 3 year – Conservation Commission 

Bob Mancini, Alternate-3 year – Conservation Commission 

Charles Wolcott from Alternate to full member – Conservation Commission 

 

The board will have a joint meeting with Franconia and Easton to discuss the transfer station in 

light of the new equipment warrant article failing on Monday April 15th in Franconia at 3:00 pm.. 

 

The board received a bid from Purvis & Associates for the for the revaluation process in the 

amount of $15,060.00.  MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to accept this bid, seconded by MR. 

STRASSER.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Jake Poirier (Map 203, Lot 21) submitted a zoning permit for his property on Streeter Pond 

Road.  The permit was denied as a variance would be required. 

 

MS. CONNORS made a motion to approve the minutes of March 25, 2019, seconded by MR. 

STRASSER.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 



With no more business before the Board, MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to adjourn. 

seconded by MS. CONNORS the meeting was adjourned at 6:05 PM.  The next regular 

scheduled meeting will be on Monday April 8, 2019, at the Carolina Crapo Building at 6:00 PM.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 


